RECORD OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING MINUTES FROM THE HUGHENDEN VILLAGE HALL HELD ON 1st DECEMBER 2014 AT 2000HRS


	
	ACTION

	Item 1 – Chairman’s Welcome and Introduction

The Chair welcomed all in attendance to the 2014 Hughenden Valley Village Hall Annual General Meeting (AGM).  


	

	Item 2 – Apologies 

Apologies were declared, acknowledged and recorded.  
	

	Item 3 -  Record of Minutes from the last Annual General Meeting 

The minutes from the AGM dated 2nd December 2013 were discussed. A minor spelling issue of Roger Bryan's name.  

Proposed – Andrew Flint 

Seconded – Judy Biggs 


	Dylan Jones

	Item 4 – Actions Arising from the last meeting

One action from the last minutes was concerning the insurance cover for the conservation team. It was assumed that the Village Hall insurance would also cover the conservation team. 

Dylan has investigated this and has increased the insurance cover to include the conservation team and the use of dangerous tools such as chainsaw for John Moorby only. Children under the age of 18 are covered if escorted by a parent or legal guardian. Unless a structured child protection process is devised and shared with the underwriters for scrutiny.

It was decided in the monthly committee meetings not to adopt the child protection process and limit the group to over 18’s only.

Item 5 – Chairman’s Report

Please see attached Chairman’s report.

Item 6 – Treasurers Report

Please see attached statement.  The income and expenditure account for year ending September 2014 was accepted as an accurate statement of accounts.

Proposed – Diana Gibbons

Seconded – Christine Powell

Bob highlighted the following from the end of year accounts.

· There is a surplus of £20k

· There is a rise in takings from lettings during the year and thanks go to Christine for her efforts in managing the diary.

· Hall charges are to remain at 2013 prices for the coming year 2015.

· Expenditure was unusually low for 2014

· There was a legacy left by a Mrs Sloane. The money should go towards a memorial.

· Village Day 2014 raised the highest amount of money in the Village Hall history. Thanks goes to Al and his team.

Bob also informed those present about the importance of fund raising and in the highlighted that in the last 8 years, the income from lettings alone has not covered the expenditure. Without fundraising the Village Hall would be in disrepair.

Fundraising also allows us to keep the rental fees low. This is helping several local community groups who struggle to attract members and therefore pay the fees (Badminton, Valley Friends as an example).

Bob also outlined activities undertaken to keep the VH running costs to a minimum. These were:

· A modest interest account that is no longer available to other charities

· An actively managed utilities tariff has lowered the energy bills by a third. This alone has saved the shop in excess of £4k.

· Managed building and public liability insurance has lowered the cost of insurance by several hundred pounds which also benefits the football club.

· Hiring Bev as the project manager has lowered the maintenance costs

· Actively managing the waste disposal companies has lowered the price of refuse collections and,

· Moving to a mobile phone tariff from a fixed line for the bookings secretary has also saved money.

Tony K asked if it was possible to team up with other residents to negotiate a lower utility tariff. Bob explained that this was not possible as we were charged   a business tariff.
Derek Ransom asked why we had paid business rates in 2014. Bob explained that the annual appeal process usually removed any requirement for payment, but this year the application for exception was turned down by WDC. We are appealing but assume the council has decided that as our bank balance is good we can afford to pay the tax. Bob is also aware of other communities having the same issue and assumes councils are desperate to claw in as much revenue as possible.

The Chair thanks Bob for help and support during the year. All agreed!

Item 7 – Elections

The current VH officers stood down and the Election of Village Hall Officers were duly elected by the members as follows:

Chairman                              Michael Sole (prop. Dylan sec. Diana)

Treasurer

                  Bob Hawkins (prop. Tony K sec. Judy Biggs)

Assistant Treasurer
         Roger Bryan (prop. Diana sec. Derek)

Secretary                              Dylan Jones (prop. Al sec. Andrew)

Bookings Secretary
         Christine Powell (prop. Jill  Sec. Daphne)

Appointment of Auditor
          Al Bowyer (prop. Andrew sec. Jill)

Public Members                     Diana Gibbons (prop. Al sec. Daphne)

Charity Commission               Ian Stearn (prop. Diana sec. Al)

                                               Tony Konieczny (prop. Daphne sec. Bev)

Appointment of Society Representatives were elected by the meeting as follows:      

Art Group


          Jill Graves

MS Society


          Judy Biggs

Karate


          Roger Thyer-Jones

Pre-School


          Jenny Ing/ Diana Gibbons

HAGA                                     Andrew Flint

Football Club

          Neil Bellamy

Valley Wives

          Joan Steel

Community Shop                   Jill Thompson

Residents’ Association
 Angus Idle

Fund Raising Committee
         Al Bowyer

Conservation Group
                   John Moorby

                                                        Angus Idle

Election for Legal representatives for Land Registry.  The four current trustees acting as titleholders remain as follows:

Derek Ransom

Bob Hawkins

Tony Konieczny

John Veysey

          Proposed – Al Bowyer

          Seconded – Christine Powell

Item 8 – Future Fund Raising

Al reminded the committee of last year’s Xmas Bazaar and Dance which raised over £3k and thanked Diana for her continued commitment and help with these events. 

Al also updated the committee on this year’s Village Day event and read out his dedication of thanks to the committee that assisted him in making the event the success it was. Al highlighted several individuals who required special praise for their engagement in the event. These were:

Daphne for managing the field stalls and car parking

Vicky Bellamy for her support even though she started a new job and a family member was ill during the busy period.

Bev, Louise, Diana and Derek for looking after their own ‘bit’ of the event. 

And of course the Football Club for the unforgettable ‘Red Barrows’ display!

Al highlighted his plan to arrange an event for the Summer of 2015, but was yet undecided on the best way to approach this.

Item 10 – Any Other Business (AOB)

Louise thanked the Village Hall on behalf of the Shop committee and Residents Association for supporting the cabin initiative with financial help.

Opening of the Cabin is on the 14th Dec. when the carol service and light switch on will take place. Please come!

Roger asked the management team if money was set aside for winding up the Village Hall charity should the VH business fail. Dylan agreed to look into this and speak with the relevant authorities and insurance companies to see what needs to be in place.

Angus highlighted that the Bucks Free Press had printed the wrong version of the Hughenden News column and an apology will be printed this week.

Daphne highlighted that the exit button on the front door was not working and needed a sign saying ‘press to exit’. Bev informed all present that this had already been actioned.

John Veysey, congratulated the management team on the years’ work and highlighted that this year had been one of the best years for the Village Hall. He highlighted that this was not only a financial success but that it was evident that an increased community spirit was present during 2014.

Michael closed the meeting highlighting the support and financial commitment the Hall had made to the ‘Cabin’ project and was looking forward to seeing the Village Hall grounds used more by the village and how it would make the hall the centre of the village.

Michael introduced Piers Horry from the National Trust who went on to give an interesting presentation on how the Trust was making its own charcoal from the waste wood usually burned as rubbish on the estate. This approach to generating revenue is being repeated in many of the Trusts facilities.

The charcoal will be sold in bags at the trusts shop and will return a small profit over time.

Item 12 – Date of Next Meeting

All present agreed that the meeting was held in an open manner and all present had an opportunity to contribute.

The next AGM will be held on the 7th December 2015. The Next committee meeting will be held on the 5th January 2015.

The Chairman thanked all those that attended and the AGM was closed at 21:15hrs. 
	Michael Sole

Dylan Jones

Al Bowyer

Dylan Jones
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